
June 2020 

“4-H is a community of young people in McKenzie County who are learning leadership,  
citizenship and life skills” 

June 
 12 - Animal Record Books & Breeding Animal Class Videos due to  
   Extension Office 
 17-18 - Virtual Extension Youth Conference 
 19 - 4-H Livestock Virtual Sale - starting at 2:00 pm CT 
 21 - Happy Father’s Day! 
 30 - 4-H Rube Goldberg Virtual Submissions due 
  

July 
 1 - North Dakota State Fair Foundation Scholarship Application due 

 3 - Happy Independence Day! office closed 

  

August 
 4-7 - 4-H Range Camp, Amidon 
 10-14 - Proposed McKenzie County 4-H Achievement Days - Static Exhibits 
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Breeding Animal Classes and Animal Record Books 
Even though everything is at a halt, we are still asking those participants doing breeding 
projects to turn in a video with the same platform used for the market animals by Friday, 
June 12. This is also the same deadline to have record books completed to the best of the 
participants ability, and turned in to the office.  
 
Record books can be delivered and left in the entry way of the building, sent by scan and 
email, or by taking pictures of the pages and texting to Kim, Shania or Devan. In order to 
mark the project as complete, we must have a video entry of the breeding project along 
with the record books. 
 

Animal Scrapies Tags for Sheep & Goats 
Even though auction sale videos submissions were due on June 1st, some animals may not 
have a flock of origin scrapie tag. These tags are required before the animal can be taken 
to slaughter. The reason for animals having scrapies tags is traceability of the flock of 
origin.  

If your animal didn’t have a scrapies tag before leaving its flock, please contact the flock 
owner and get a scrapie tag for your animals before taking them to slaughter. This is a 
new requirement through the USDA. The USDA will no longer be giving free scrapies 
tags to producers, effective by 2022.  

We will no longer be able to provide 4-H scrapie tags, so please get your animals tagged 
with them before slaughter! 



McKenzie County 

4-H Range Camp 
Even though COVID-19 has put a 
damper on almost all events this year, 
2020 Range Camp is still scheduled!  

Range Camp will be held 16 miles North of Amidon at the 
Hanson’s Logging Cabin Ranch. Participants who want to go 
will need to make sure and have all the proper gear for 
camping.  

This includes a sleeping bag, pillow, rain gear, comfortable 
hiking shoes, personal hygiene products (towel, soaps, etc) 
and pencil and paper. Camp is open to youth from ages 13-
18. Kevin Sedivec is running the camp this year.  

The brochure/registration will be available at the extension 
office, or we can email it to you! This is a great opportunity 
to brush up on your Range Judging skills with other campers!  

If we have enough from McKenzie County, and I am allowed 
to, I will volunteer to transport campers with the county 
vehicle.  

Camp dates are August 4-7 with an awards ceremony after 
lunch, Friday of camp.  

4-H Dog Obedience  
We would still like to have a dog 
obedience demonstration from the 
McKenzie County K-9 unit.  

However, we will hold off until late June with guidelines/
restrictions to attendance. We will keep you posted on a date 
and time of demonstration. We appreciate your patience 
through this pandemic and working hard to keep a positive 
mind and attitude through it all!  

4-H Consumer Decision Making Judging 
2020 Consumer Decision Making Judging classes are 
available for 4-H’ers with an interest in Consumer Decision 
Making. A state contest will be held, with a date and 
location pending. 

Please let Marcia know if you would like to judge. In-person 
workouts could be organized to fit the schedule of those 
interested. Social distancing would be required along with 
sanitizing of all surfaces. Pleaser respond with your interest 
by Monday, June 15. 

This longtime 4-H judging activity helps young people build 
life skills such as: decision making, problem solving, 
speaking, organizing information and consumer buymanship.  

This year the Beginners (ages 8-9) will judge Beverages, 
Frozen Treats and Jeans. The Juniors (ages 10-13) and 
Seniors (ages 14-18) will look at Activewear, Beverages and 
Cell Phones.  

Collect Items for Children in Vulnerable 
Situations 
McKenzie County Anit-Human Trafficking Task Force 
is collecting items for children in vulnerable situations. 
They hope to assemble 50 backpacks to be distributed 
to children throughout western North Dakota. 

Please help by joining in and collecting items. This is a 
great “Hands to Larger Service” 4-H club project!  

During this challenging time,  many of our youngsters 
need our help and support. Do what you can to help 
them feel secure and comfortable! We are targeting 
ages 2 to 12. 

Contact Marcia by June 11 if you can help out. 

Items most needed from the list on the poster are: 

¶ Pajamas (ages 2-8 are provided - please do not 
remove tags) 

¶  Coloring Books 

¶ Crayons or Markers 

¶ Stuffed Animals (unused and don’t remove tags) 

¶ Slippers (new and do not remove tags) 

¶ Socks (new and do not remove tags) 

Donations can be brought to the Extension office. 



June, 2020 

North Dakota State Fair 
Foundation 
The scholarship deadline has been 
extended to July 1, 2020.  

Applicants will no longer be required to be present at 
the drawing to be eligible to win. Instead, a live 
presentation will take place on the North Dakota State 
Fair Foundation Facebook page on Wednesday, July 
22, 2020 at 7 pm CT. 

The North Dakota State Fair Foundation understands 
the importance of agricultural experiences for our 
youth. The Foundation works to create multiple 
scholarships that are given to students who are 

4-H Rube Goldberg Update 
Here’s a State Rube Goldberg challenge for 4-H’ers. “Drop a Bar of Soap into Someone’s Hand…” in at least 7 steps. A 
step would be an exchange of energy. 

A team is one or more people of any age that are part of your family or quarantines social circle.  

The contest takes place in June, so start building your machine as soon as you register and receive your Rube Goldberg 
Starter kit! Videos must be submitted by June 30. One other requirement - share your video with Marcia and receive a 
prize! 

Also, it would be wonderful to have your machine at our 4-H Achievement Days - however we can do that (hopefully 
the week of August 10). 

involved in community activities; who demonstrate 
leadership, citizenship, and character; and have exhibited 
in 4-H, FFA, or Open Class at the ND State Fair. 

There are six (6) $1000 scholarships available to students 
who have participated in competitive experiences at the 
North Dakota State Fair and who plan on continuing their 
education at any accredited post-secondary educational 
institution. 

For more details at http://
www.ndstatefairfoundation.com/scholarships 

http://www.ndstatefairfoundation.com/scholarships
http://www.ndstatefairfoundation.com/scholarships
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Talking 4-H Newsletter June, 2020 

“I pledge my hands to larger service,” can be more difficult during this time of COVID-19 and social distancing. 4-H’ers have and 
will continue to find ways to help others. Maybe you are already making face coverings or helping an elderly neighbor with 
groceries. Or maybe you are still wondering how you can be of service. This helpful guide can assist 4-H youth in ND to continue 
to be True Leaders in Service. 

General Guidelines when doing service work during times of social distancing, 
¶ Follow CDC guidelines. 

* Wash your hands frequently. 

* Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth. 

* Stay home when you are sick 

* Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash. 

* Clean and disinfect frequently touched objects and surfaces. 

* If you feel sick avoid helping others. 

* Wear gloves and face coverings if having close contact with others. 

¶ Contact organizations before starting a project to find out needs and requirements. 

¶ Arrange for contactless delivery. 

¶ Wash and sanitize items before donating.  

 

Service is only limited by your imagination. This list is just the beginning and not inclusive. Even with the best precautions, any 
service may have some risk to the helpers. Use caution and have parental permissions for all activities and have extra precautions 
in place when doing activities that might have a greater risk.  

 

Please go to https://bit.ly/service 4H2020 to report how you are putting your “Hands to Larger Service!” 

Information released: May 18, 2020 

Source/for more information contact: Sue Quamme, 4-H Youth Specialist 

No to Low Risk Moderate Risk Higher Risk 

Phone calls to shut-ins Donate food or money to food shelters Clean a neighbor’s yard/garden 

Write letters to service workers, military, 

civic workers, famers 

Donate excess produce from your garden Clean a park 

Make face coverings Make personal hygiene kits - donate to shelters, 

child protection 

Bake goods for teachers/nurses 

Share your talents and knowledge with others 

on a zoom call 

Make tie blankets for law enforcement Clear a hiking trail 

Plant pollinator gardens Make care packages for hospitals to give to 

children who visit the ER 

 

Make blank cards for nursing home patients 

to use.  

Make birthday kits for families in need (contact 

social services) 

 


